
 

Joint Request from Te Arawhiti and Te Whānau a Apanui 
Reserves Submission Form 

  

Your name: Veronica Te Moana 

Your email: rontem@xtra.co.nz 

Organisation 

if applicable  
Maungaroa 1 Section 27 Ahu Whenua Trust  

Do you want 

to speak to 

Council 

about your 

submission 

at a hearings 

meeting? 

No 

 Contact 

details. 027 200 3337 

Your 

comments: 
Tena koutou 
As an URI / Descendant of  Te Whanau-a-Kaiaio Hapu we are firm and  supportive of 

the resolution passed unanimously on the  4th  December 2020, by the Apanui Hapu Chairs 

Forum, agreeing that all reserves stolen by the Crown and local government be returned 

back to hapu unencumbered with the Crown also providing resourcing to manage the land 

going forward.  

Resolution moved :     Te Whanau a Pararaki/Te Whanau a Te Ehutu (CARRIED) 

 

The Te Arawhiti & Te Whānau a Apanui Joint Request for Ōpōtiki District Reserves must 

align with the resolution passed on 4 December 2020. It currently does not. 

 

All reserves must be returned to hapu/original land owners as Maori customary land and 

not under the Reserves Act or jurisdiction.  

Signed _______________________________________________       Date _______________________ 

My personal details not for public release are below. 

 

NAME:  _________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

CONTACT: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 


